Countryside Woods Neighborhood Association

General Meeting Minutes of September 8, 2012
At the Annual Picnic at Countryside Park, a General Meeting was convened at 1:50 pm.  All the Executive Board members were present as were over 40 members.  Chair Steve Wille introduced himself and welcomed all to the Picnic. 

Sgt. Mark Hochhalter, Vancouver Police Department, was introduced by the Chair.  Our Police Liaison, Charlie Ford, was unable to attend so his supervisor came by and answered questions regarding illegal park activities and traffic issues.  He urged anyone who see people in the park after dusk to call 911 and report it, as it is illegal for people to be in the park after dusk.  The park is closed between 10 pm and 5 am.  He also strongly urged everyone to call 911 if they see any illegal activities in the park at any time.  He also stated that the 911 number is now both for emergency and non-emergency call.  Call 911 anytime you observe questionable activity in the neighborhood.

The Chair introduced the current Executive Board members of Countryside Woods Neighborhood Association and all agreed to serve another term.  Nominations were opened and Bill Nevis was nominated for 1st Chair, Joe Zino was nominated for 2nd Chair, and Mardi Fitzgerald was nominated for Member at Large.  No one volunteered to be the Parliamentarian, the only position left open.  The nominations were agreed to.  It was moved and seconded that the current board members and new nominees be elected as the 2012-13 Executive Board.  The vote was unanimous.  The newly elected Countryside Woods Neighborhood Association Board is : Steve Wille, Chair; Bill Nevins, 1st Chair; Joe Zino, 2nd Chair; Joan McConnell, Secretary; Jason Erb, Treasurer; Melanie Handshaw, Newsletter Editor; Laurie Christensen, Member at Large; Skip Paynter, Member at Large; Conni Pfeifer, Member at Large; and Mardi Fitzgerald, Member at Large.

The Chair then talked about the possibility of applying for a grant for trees purchased at a discount from Friends of Trees, and for cleanup of the underbrush of the park.  After some discussion it was moved and seconded that Steve apply for the grant.  The motion was carried unanimously.

The Chair then let everyone know that we now have a FaceBook page and a Nextdoor.com website.  Both sites were explained to the membership and Steve urged everyone to use the sites as a communication tool to better the neighborhood.

Joan McConnell, Secretary, spoke briefly about the Survey results handed out at the 2012 CleanUp and thanked everyone for taking part in it.  She will submit the information to be printed in the next newsletter.

The Chair then introduced the guest speaker:  Hailey Heath, Volunteer Coordinator for the City of Vancouver.  She spoke mainly of the two programs that involve community parks and how volunteers can help with the maintenance since the budget cuts:  Adopt-a-Park and Park Heroes.  Both are sponsored by the City of Vancouver and are volunteer oriented.  Park Hero creates one-day events for park maintenance, while Adopt-a-Park requires a six month commitment by volunteers, and a time commitment of 2-3 hours every 2-3 months for park maintenance.  Adopt-a-Park will loan tools to  volunteers to assist with maintenance,  but needs one volunteer to be in charge for coordination and paperwork purposes.  Steve Wille offered to be in charge if there was enough interest by the attendees to do Park Heros or Adopt-a-Park project for Countryside Park.  A volunteer list was circulated and six people signed up as interested in helping out.  Hailey Heath then opened the floor to questions.  One of the concerns was about the dead tree behind her.  She said she would call Urban Forestry about removing the dead tree from the park.  

The meeting was adjourned at 2:35 p.m.  

Respectfully submitted by Joan McConnell, Secretary

